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Parker Oltogge (left) and Dalton 
Schmit attended the Youth Tour in 
Washington, D.C.

Local Teens Return From Trip to Capital
Youth Tour representatives Dalton Schmit of Jesup and Parker Oltogge of Shellsburg participated 

in the 2012 Electric Cooperative Youth Tour program sponsored by East-Central Iowa REC this 
spring. They spent six days in Washington, D.C., with 28 peers from Iowa.

 Each year in June, an action-filled week provides high school students opportunities 
to learn first-hand what it is like to be involved in politics, community service, and today’s 
pressing issues in the energy industry. Students met their elected representatives in the U.S. 
House and Senate, saw historic sites, and met over 1,500 students from across the country 
who participated in their state’s Youth Tour program.
 The Electric Cooperative Youth Tour has been a joint effort of local electric co-
ops, such as ECI REC, their statewide co-op associations, and the National Rural Electric 
Cooperative Association (NRECA), based in Arlington, Virginia, for 48 years.
 “The youth tour was so amazing,” Schmit said. “It was really cool to meet my senator 
and representative, and learn about politics up-close. Plus, I made friends from nearly every 
state and experienced history first-hand. It really made me think about what it means to be an 
American, and shows that people my age do care about this country.”
 For more information on how you can participate in East-Central Iowa REC’s Youth 
Tour program, contact ECI REC toll free 877-850-4343, or log onto ecirec.coop.

A Powerful Partnership: ECI REC, CIPCO, and Character Counts! 
ECI REC and its power supplier CIPCO sponsored their ninth annual Character Counts! 
Making an Impact training session for Iowa educators in July in Cedar Falls. Twenty-four 
participants attended the character-building program. Many attendees expressed interest 
in attending the Pursuing Victory with Honor session, which equips teacher-coaches with 
training and support materials to develop sportsmanship and be more effective character 
educators. 
 Celebrate Character Counts! - National Character Counts! Week takes place 
October 21-27, bringing together the energies and efforts of schools, youth organizations, 
businesses, civic groups, government agencies, and entire communities to celebrate good 
character and the importance of developing it in youth. Character Counts! is the nation’s 
most widely used framework for character education in the country. It is based on shared 
beliefs and consensus values called the six Pillars of Character: trustworthiness, respect, 
responsibility, fairness, caring, and citizenship. Learn more at www.CharacterCounts.org.

Left: Participants consisted of 16 area teachers and community group leaders. Right: Two 
participants describe the elements of fairness on Day 2 of Making an Impact training. 

Greg Pavelka, East-Central 
Iowa REC’s marketing/
economic development 
director, was awarded 
the Character Champion 
Award at the 2012 Iowa 
Character Awards Dinner in 
August. The award honors 
an individual who is making 
a commitment to his or her 
community through the use 
of the Six Pillars of Charac-
ter. Congratulations Greg!
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